
  

  

  
  

 
 

 
 

GOVERNMENT OF NIUE 

 
PUBLIC ADVISORY        FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 

NIUE IMMIGRATION DEPARTMENT ANNOUNCES CHANGES FOR NIUE VISA EXEMPTION AND 
PERMANENT RESIDENCY FOR PASSPORTS 

 
Alofi, Niue – 12 June 2024 – The Niue Immigration Department has announced updates to the Niue 
visa exemption and permanent residency certification for passports.  
 
The Niue visa exemption (previously known as the Niue Exempt Label) are issued to persons of Niuean 
descent. The Niue permanent residency certification is for non-Niuean’s who have been granted 
permanent residency and reside on Niue. 
  
Applicants for the Niue visa exemption must provide documentation to the Chief Immigration Officer 
to verify their identity as a Niuean descendant.  
  
The Niue visa exemption is for travel purposes only, it is affixed to passports and allows the holder to 
travel to Niue on a one-way ticket. The exemption is non-transferable and valid for the duration of the 
passport’s validity. 
  
Permanent residency certification has been updated for passports.  
  
Niue Visa Exemption and Permanent Residency certifications for passports are exclusively handled by, 
and now available from the Niue immigration Office. Fees apply. 
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For further information, please contact: 
Margaret Siosikefu, Niue Chief Immigration Officer, Niue Immigration Department, Email: 
Margaret.Siosikefu@gov.nu 
Anzee Mougavalu, GON Communications Officer, Email: NiueGovernment.Media@gov.nu 
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